Development Management Regeneration and Planning **London Borough of Camden Town Hall** Judd Street **London WC1H 9JE**

16 Fairfax Road **London NW6 4HA**

26th July 2022

Dear Sirs

Application ref: 2022/2790/P

I received a letter from you dated 1 July 2022 headed Planning Consultation regarding the proposed work to the terraced house adjoining mine. My calls to the number given on the letter (02079742687) made on 12 and 13 July were unanswered and my message requesting information regarding registering my objection was ignored. I therefore sent an email on 13 July 2022 to the address given on your letter setting out my objections. I checked the planning application papers to see if my objections had been registered but nothing was uploaded and so, on 21 July, I copied and pasted them into the planning documents. This time, I received an acknowledgment. I have had no other contact from Camden.

Today I have learnt that the application has been granted.

I have therefore called the number on the letter and again been greeted by the message that "Tony Young is currently unavailable". I have left a message timed at 2.19pm expressing my frustration and concern that I have been given no explanation for the dismissal of my objections and no assistance in understanding what further action I might take. I have found this process frustrating and upsetting. I object to the proposed 6 metre extension to my neighbour's home as it will be unsightly and impede the light in my home. I want to appeal against the decision as I believe that my phone calls, email and comments

have been disregarded, if they have been noted at all. Please reply by return to let me know how I might appeal this decision.

Thank you

Yours faithfully

Dora Lawson

Cc Cllrs Williams, Freeman and Marshall

S. Marello 18 Fairfax Road

J.VIVIII.